## Clifford Township Parks and Recreation Board Meeting Minutes 6/22/22

Present: Bob Lopatofsky, Tom Roberts, Patti Walker, Darrin Larkin (arrived late), Jen Long

Absent: Corey Gesford, Andi Janick

There was no meeting in May. There were no minutes recorded at the April meeting.

The soccer field needs to be graded to address drainage issues before the grant can be considered closed. Anchors are missing from goals to complete the installation, though these will not be installed until the fields are fixed. Nets were purchased from Battaglia's. Jim Belcher was in attendance representing the soccer league.

A bridge naming ceremony was held during the Garden Club event, naming it after Larry Wilson. Signage was donated by Joe Kluck. Paul Bechtel was on site that day as well installing a new rain garden as part of the Wellness Loop grant and demonstrating for attendees. Some grading is still needed and benches will be installed. Genevieve Larkin will work on a new map for the park.

The Garden Club event was a success with good turnout and assistance with volunteers from the community.

A plan to install solar power equipment on the garage building is moving forward.

No progress has been made on the door/entrance issue.

No progress has been made on the website.

A discussion took place about a proposal for disc golf installation that was provided from Chris Davis. Cost vs use and the availability of other courses relatively close to the park were concerns. The possibility of considering another pickleball court was discussed briefly.

No further information has been provided about the Bocce court installation.

Donna Jacoby spoke about the upcoming Parkfest. Parking organization is a main concern. Lee Smith from Greenfield Fire Co. attended to offer assistance in management of the parking.

Sally Roberts offered special thanks to Cindy Sabine in preparing the park and for all of her work to make the Garden event a success.

Next meeting is scheduled for July 27, 2022 at 7pm.